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 Neighbourhood Plan Update 
 Plus Exhibition of Developers’ Plans for Proposed 

 Housing Developments for 

 Manor Farm; South of High Street & Barrow Road 

DRAYTON HALL – LOCKWAY 
Friday June 27th 5pm – 9pm  

(with Defibrillator Commissioning  & Demonstrations at 7pm and 8.15pm) 

& Saturday June 28th 9am - 5pm 

DRAYTON 2020 
May 2014 Update 

Drayton 2020 is continuing to have meetings with developers of 

the three potential housing sites in the village.  Residents 

bordering the south of High St site have already attended several 

meetings concerning that site, and the landowner of the Barrow Rd 

site, Mr Paul Caudwell, was due to be meeting neighbouring 

residents on 19th May to discuss their concerns.  The next step is 

to bring all three developers together to present their plans to the 

village in the form of an exhibition.  Many readers of the 

Chronicle will have attended last October’s display which featured 

all of the sites mentioned in the first draft of the Neighbourhood 

Plan.  This exhibition will feature only three sites, the two already 

mentioned, and Manor Farm – but there will hopefully be much 

more detail, and although the layouts on display will be indicative 

rather than definitive – i.e. there is scope for changes to be made 

up to the point when bricks are laid – everyone should come away 

with a much clearer idea about what is proposed.  The exhibition 

will be in Drayton Village Hall on Friday evening and all day 

Saturday 27th and 28th June.  (See advert at bottom of this page). 

On the Friday evening (27th June), we will also be introducing 

Drayton’s new defibrillator, and the Heartbeat Trust are putting on 

two hour-long training sessions that evening (details of times in 

the advert below) – you can choose which session you attend.  So 

while visiting the exhibition, at the same time, you also have an 

opportunity to learn how to use the defibrillator.  There are no 

more training sessions on the Saturday, but the exhibition 

continues all that day.  Please do come along – it’s your village, 

and we need your participation and views!  Even if you do not live 

close to one of the housing sites, everyone in Drayton will be 

affected in some way or another by the growth of the village, so 

the more you know about the proposed changes, the better able 

you will be to have your say on what you like and don’t like.  The 

second version of the draft Plan will be available for everyone’s 

comments later in the summer. 

Steering Group meetings are open to any Drayton residents, and 

they are held on alternate Friday evenings in the Caudwell Centre 

in Gravel Lane at 7pm.  The next scheduled meeting following 

publication of this issue will be on Fri 13th June 2014.  It would 

be great to see you there.  If you wish to receive reminders of other 

Drayton 2020 meetings and events, please contact the Parish 

Clerk, David Perrow, via the Drayton 2020 website:  

draytontwentytwenty@gmail.com  

Alternatively, David can be contacted via E-mail at 

draytonclerk@yahoo.co.uk or by telephone on 07909 176061.  In 

addition, the agendas and minutes of all Steering Group and 

working sub-group meetings and many other documents relating 

to Drayton 2020, including maps, are now available on the village 

website:  www.drayton-near-abingdon.org. Richard Williams 

DRAYTON GETS DEFIBRILLATOR 
Drayton Parish Council is very pleased to advise that it has 

invested in a Defibrillator for the Village. 

What is a Defibrillator?  An electrical device used to counteract 

fibrillation of the heart muscle and restore normal heartbeat by 

applying a brief electric shock. 

The unit is being installed on an external wall of the Village 

Hall with the kind cooperation of the Hall Committee. 

The Defibrillator has been provided by the Community 

Heartbeat Trust www.communityheartbeat.org.uk, a UK Charity 

focused on provision of life saving defibrillation services to local 

communities. 

A Heartbeat Representative will be visiting the Village Hall on 

the night of the 27th of June (same night as the next 2020 event) 

to present the process and usage of the unit.  There will be two 

opportunities to attend the presentation; 7.00pm and 8.15pm. The 

talk lasts for just one hour and we hope that as many people as 

possible will attend. We would particularly urge the Hall’s various 

User Groups to ensure that they have a representative join us.  

Defibrillators save lives; you may be the person who has to 

use one.  Laurence Zipson 
 

MILLENNIUM GREEN TRUST 
DRAYTON COMMUNITY TRUST 

The Annual General Meetings of these two Drayton Charities 

will be held on Wednesday 17 June in the Caudwell Day Centre. 

The meeting for the Millennium Green Trust will begin at 7.30pm 

and for the Drayton Community Trust at 8.00pm. Both meetings 

are open to the public and anyone is invited to attend. Andrew Bax 
 

POLICE REPORT FOR DRAYTON 
We have had a good month in Drayton, but unfortunately there 

has been some criminal damage to the fence which runs along the 

back of the school playing field, behind which there is a public 

footpath to the main road.  This damage has caused a hole large 

enough for a small child to get through which is extremely 

dangerous.  If you have information, or know who did this, please 

contact the police non-emergency number  

We still really need some Neighbourhood Watch co-

ordinators in Drayton, to keep the residents informed on any 

significant information regarding the area.  If anyone is 

interested in taking up our cause, please contact Keith Morton 

or Sandra Syphas on the police non emergency number 101.  

Becoming a Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator is not a huge 

responsibility but is a great way to keep the villagers in touch 

with what is going on, and is really appreciated by us. 

David Perrow 

 

 
OUR CHANCE TO PLAN OUR OWN FUTURE 

 

mailto:draytontwentytwenty@gmail.com
mailto:draytonclerk@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.drayton-near-abingdon.org/
http://www.communityheartbeat.org.uk/
mailto:laurjune18@hotmail.com
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CHRONICLE INFORMATION 
The next Chronicle will be the July issue:  

Editor: Derek Pooley, 11 Halls Close (559454). 

Deadline for advertisements: 17.00 on Friday, 13 June 2014 

Deadline for other contributions: 17.00 on Mon., 16 June 2014 

Printed copies available: Friday, 27 June 2014 

Key dates for the subsequent two Chronicles: 
 

Issue for Deadline for contributions: 

17.00 on Monday: 

Printed Chronicles 

available on: 

August 14 July 2014 25 July 2014 

September 18 August 2014 29 August 2014 
 

Archive copies of the Chronicle are available on the Drayton 

website: www.drayton-near-abingdon.org.  The current copy will be 

available on or near the same date that printed copies are distributed. 

NOTES for CONTRIBUTORS 
Contributions to and advertisements in the Chronicle are most 

welcome.  Please be sure always to include your name, address and 

(in case clarification is necessary) telephone number.  Without names 

we will usually not print an item at all. 

However, please also note that the editor has to ensure that each 

Chronicle fits exactly into an even number of printed pages.  The 

editor therefore reserves the right to place, edit, shorten or even reject 

contributions as required.   

A contribution or advertising request can be sent to us in one of 

three ways: 

1.  The best is by email to editor@draytonchronicle.net.  Your 

contributions should either be embedded in your email as plain text or 

attached as a rich-text or Microsoft Word document!   

Requests for advertisements should be emailed not to the editor but 

to advertising@draytonchronicle.net.  Please note that 

advertisements eventually need to be in Word format, 9cms wide and, 

for a single block advert, about 4.5cms high 

Please head your email and label any attachments with a name 

distinctive to you, not just ‘Chronicle’.  Also, make sure the editor or 

advertising manager acknowledges your email within 2 or 3 days.  

2.  If you cannot send your contribution by email, send us a good 

quality paper version, using fairly large, simple black typescript, 

without underlining on white paper, A4 or smaller.  

3.  Finally, we do accept hand–written items.  However, in this 

case please write the names of people and places in capital letters.  

This does save a lot of mistakes.  

Paper contributions should be either placed in the Chronicle letter 

box (outside Vickery’s shop on Drayton Green) or posted to Vickery’s 

at 5 The Green, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JA.  

After the deadlines listed at the top of this page, only urgent items 

will be considered for inclusion and then only if emailed or delivered 

directly to the Editor’s house by the Wednesday following the 

deadlines.  

ADVERTISING RATES 
Charge for a single Block Advert (about 9cms x 4.5cms) 

 

           - - - - Number of Inserts - - - - 

 Advertiser Category:  1 3 6 12 

 Drayton Resident £6.00 £16.00 £31.00 £60.00  

 Non-Drayton Resident £7.00 £19.00  £37.00 £72.00  

Double-size adverts are charged at twice the above rates. 

 All advertising MUST be paid for up-front, either in cash 

or via a cheque made payable to ‘The Drayton Chronicle’ 

and placed in the box at or sent to Vickery’s. 

  If you wish to discuss your requirements please phone 

Stephen Fearnley, the Chronicle’s Advertising Manager, on 

531347 or email him at advertising@draytonchronicle.net. 
 

CHRONICLE LOTTERY 
Jean Barton, Hon Promoter 

 

ACCESSING THE CHRONICLE ON THE WEB 
Just reminder that Chronicles, including past issues, are 

available on the village website, Drayton-near-Abingdon.org.  To 

read and download any edition you must have a reader for pdf 

(portable document format) documents installed on your 

computer.  The free version of Adobe’s ‘Acrobat’ pdf reader can 

be downloaded from http://get.adobe.com/uk/reader/ (other pdf 

readers are also available on the web).  Then just move your 

mouse pointer to the relevant thumbnail and left click, though if 

your internet connection is slow you may have to wait a minute or 

two before the whole Chronicle is downloaded. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD NEWS 
Sutton Wick Lane offers a warm welcome to Miss Angie 

Stevens, who has recently moved in.  She has come all the way 

from Abingdon Road.  Although she has lived in the village all her 

life, she has never before been “welcomed” in the Chronicle! 

Keith Clough 

On the 14th May, Mr Chris Boyd proposed to Miss Kate 

Winstanley (from Whitehorns Way) whilst floating over Drayton 

in a balloon.  She accepted and everyone is thrilled.” 

Jean Barton/Mirja Boyd 
 

Drayton School Fete 
June 29th,  11 am – 2 pm 

Lots of things to see and do: 

Tombolas, lucky dip, hook a bag, guess the bottle height, an 

amazing raffle, a delicious BBQ, a cake stall and ice creams 

Local emergency services will also be in attendance 
If you would like to advertise in our programme or have a table (no bric-a-

brac), please email Friends of Drayton School Association at 

fodsa@hotmail.co.uk as soon as possible 

 
  

DRAYTON ART GROUP 

EXHIBITION 

SATURDAY JUNE 7th 

2pm – 4pm 

@ THE CAUDWELL DAY CENTRE 

(FREE ENTRY) 

SALE OF: PLANTS/CAKES/BRIC-A-BRAC 

RAFFLE 

REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE 

RESULTS OF THE MAY LOTTERY 

Prize Ticket Winner Agent 

£25 1659 M. Woodley, 25, Binning Close Cathy Norris £25 236 N Berry, 22 Corneville Road Ellen Winter 

£20 695 Mark Deabill, 1A Henley's Lane Andrew Bax 

£15 700 Esther Deabill, 1A Henley's Lane Andrew Bax 

£10 1526 Mr Pitts, 9 Lockway Christine Sadler 

£10 746 
Richard & Elaine Wade, 44 Henley's 

Lane 
Andrew Bax 

£10 1006 Mrs S Middleton, 59 High Street 
Michell 

Ainscough 

£10 1699 Mrs E Anderson, 32 Whitehorns Way Pat Percival 

£10 1852 Nigel Rust, 135 Drayton Road Claire Soper 

£10 273 Miss E Smith, 13 Corneville Road Ellen Winter 

£10 1065 Pauline Taylor, 22 High Street Ali Bone 

Winning tickets, from 1599 sold, were randomly drawn by a 

computer (similar to the Premium Bond Draw) 
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YOUR LETTERS 

Dear Editor 

We took part (and indeed finished) Tough Mudder in Henley on 

26th April and our combined total in aid of Kingfisher School 

currently stands at just over £1300 which is fantastic.  We have 

been amazed and overwhelmed by people’s generosity and we 

would like to say a huge thank you!!!  Arthur has now started at 

the school and has settled in without a hitch - a good sign that he is 

in the right place!  Tough Mudder is the hardest and most 

challenging thing we have ever done - it was pure endurance.  The 

hills were enormous and in total we climbed over 2500 feet on the 

day!  The mud was like nothing we have ever experienced, due to 

all the rain the day before.  We went through ice baths, tunnels, 

over 9ft walls, jumped 12ft into water, got electric shocks (to name 

but a few obstacles) and ran-climbed-walked 12 miles.  We were 

freezing cold from waiting at some of the obstacles for so long but 

we never gave up and crossed the finish 4½ hours after we started.  

We had a fantastic team of spectators (including village resident 

and good friend James Booker) who cheered us on and fed us 

Haribos, Mars bars and Lucozade to keep us going.  It was a real 

team effort and we are proud to have raised so much for Arthur's 

school.  Our fundraising page will be open until 26th July so there 

is still plenty of time to donate if you wish: 

www.mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/karenandmarksharman 

Karen and Mark Sharman 

Mark and Karen Sharman with Simon Hicks (The other dad 

from Kingfisher) 

 

 

Sometimes in life we all need a little help… 

 We understand that asking for that help  

can be scary but taking that small step  

can make life feel so much better 

From companionship to personal care, delivered 
with a smile and designed to make you feel  
special and in control we can be that help. 

Call Sarah now on 01235 828237 
info@sarahscarers.com 
www.sarahscarers.com 

 

 
We clean your oven… so you don’t have to. 

Do you wish that your oven looked as good as new? 
Does the thought of cleaning your oven fill you with dread? 

Have you been putting it off for a rainy day? 

Do you hate the thought of scrubbing for hours  
and still not being happy with the results? 

Then call today to have your oven, aga, hob,  
extractor or microwave professionally cleaned. 

Call now to book your oven valet. 

01865 326130 07711 445190 
E: tyronesmith@ovenwizards.com 

W: www.ovenwizards.com 
 

 

 

A.L.VICKERY & SON 
5, THE GREEN, DRAYTON,  OX14 4JA 

01235  531497 
COOKSHOP – HOUSEWARES – DIY 

ELECTRICAL TOOLS – GARDENING 

LOCKSMITHS – KEYS CUT WHILE YOU WAIT 

OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY,  9 to 5.30 
CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 

 

 

 

Park your car outside the Store 
 

NOW STOCKING HOOVER BAGS AND PRE-PACKED COAL 

 

 

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES 
Stephen R. Matthews 

16 Frilsham Street,Sutton Courtenay 
Oxfordshire OX14 4AZ 

Tel: 01235 848163  
Mobile: 07796 532356 
All kinds of work undertaken, including: 
 garden clearance and restoration 
 fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning 
 hedge cutting, rockeries, turfing 

 fencing and landscaping. 

 
 

 

HAVE YOU TRIED OUR FREE RANGE EGGS? 
SUTTON COURTENAY 

MILTON 

DRAYTON 

STEVENTON 

BROOK FARM 

Brook Farm, Milton Road 

OPENING HOURS  
Mon to Sat - 9.00am to 1.00pm   Except Friday 9.00am to 6.00pm 

FREE RANGE EGGS,  & POTATOES (if available) 
 

mailto:info@sarahscarers.com
http://www.sarahscarers.com/
mailto:tyronesmith@ovenwizards.com
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ST PETER’S CHURCH 

Priest in Charge Rev’d Rebecca Peters 531374 

(On Maternity Leave) 

Associate Priest Rev’d Rosie Bruce 525284 

Churchwardens Mrs Ali Bone 202188 

 Mrs Linda Johnson 527521 

Organist Vacancy 

REGULAR SERVICES 

Sunday 8.00 am 

10.00 am 

 Holy Communion (CW Traditional) 

Sung Eucharist (CW), except 3rd Sunday 

when there is a non-Eucharistic All Age 

Service. 

Thurs 9.30 am  Holy Communion (CW) in Lady Chapel. 

REGULAR ACTIVITIES 
Wednesday  10.30 am  Pebbles (Term Time only) Church Room 

Monday  7.45 pm    Bell Ringing Practice Bell Tower 

CHURCH REGISTER 
Baptism  

18th May  Kathryn Josephine Greenland 

CALENDAR FOR June 
Tue 3rd  3.00 pm First Tuesday Connections Church Room 

YOU STAY  -  WE PRAY, JUNE 

1st to 7th  Hilliat Fields; Lyford Close, Manor Close, The Green 

8th to 14th  High Street, Chiers Drive, Cheers Farm, Halls Close 

15th to 28th  Lockway, Whitehorns Way 

 
 

K. L. YATES BUILDERS 
FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING SERVICES 

 Extensions and Alterations 

 Property Maintenance 

 Kitchens and Bathrooms 

 Carpentry and Tiling 
 

Call RICHARD for an estimate on 

01235 531275 or mobile 07788 738248 
 

 
 

Electrical Problems?   Call 

ROBERTS  
ELECTRICAL 

Domestic  ●  Commercial  ●  Industrial 
 

 Electrical Hard Wire Testing  

 Domestic Electrical Reports 

 Landlords Certificates 

 Portable Appliance Testing 

 Re-wires Full or Part  

 Extra Power or Lighting Points 

 Electrical Showers Complete 

 Security Lighting, Fire & Intruder Alarms 

 Low Energy Lighting Installations 

 Data & Telephone Wiring 

 TV & Home Entertainment Installations 

 Heating Controls and Wiring 

Office: 01235 528800    Mobile: 07786 930463 
Windy Ridge Court, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon OX14 4EZ 

FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATIONS 
 

ST PETER’S LETTER  Sue Harris 

Dear Friends, 

Monday August 4th marks the centenary of the outbreak of the 

First World War.  This war was like no other that had gone before.  

10 million soldiers died worldwide, one million from the British 

Empire.  19,240 of these were killed on one day alone, 1st July 

1916.  Many of these soldiers were very young men of only 16.  It 

is hard to imagine what their absence from a village such as 

Drayton would have caused.  For example, no youngsters hanging 

around the village green, no young men to work on the farms, no 

sweethearts for the young women.  The impact on a small 

community like Drayton must have been devastating.  Everyone 

would have been affected. 

St Peter’s has a war memorial and many of the names have the 

same surname.  It shows us just how much grief was inflicted on 

families by the loss of more than one of their sons.  Stoke 

Hammond is the only village in the Oxford diocese where 

everyone who served returned safely. 

 St Peter’s will be open all day on August 4th with stewards on 

duty and light refreshments available.  We hope to have a number 

of displays on show and there will be an opportunity to light a 

candle in remembrance.  This is an occasion for remembering and 

honouring the sacrifice and bravery of those that took part. Please 

join us and pay your own respects. 

ABINGDON VEHICLE SERVICES LTD 

 MOTs  Diagnostics 

 Servicing  Welding 

 Repairs  Late night MOTs 

 £15 OFF your next MOT 

 15% OFF your next FULL SERVICE 

Please mention when booking 

 01235 528257 

Unit 2, Radley Road Ind Estate, 

Abingdon, OX14 3RY 
 

 

The Beauty Spot 
12 High Street Steventon 

OX13 6RS 

01235 833277 

Email: gemma@thebeautyspot.info  

www.thebeautyspot.info 

OPI Manicures & Pedicures…Massage… 

Lava Shell Massage…Bio Detox…Waxing… 

Eyelash & Eyebrow Tinting… 

Dermalogica Facial & Body Treatments 

Sienna X Spray Tan 

*Monthly Special Offers…Evening appointments* 
Gift Vouchers available. 

mailto:gemma@thebeautyspot.info
http://www.thebeautyspot.info/
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BAPTIST CHURCH 
Church Secretary:  Mrs Jayne Henderson…………..Tel. 522161 

REGULAR SUNDAY SERVICES 

        11.15 am     Presently only one morning service per month. 

 This is the Family Service, and is 

 on the first Sunday of each month 

          6.00 pm    Evening Service.  A traditional form of service 

                               frequently with guest speakers. Communion 

                               every second Sunday of the month 

EVERYONE IS MOST WELCOME 

 

LOCAL METHODIST WORSHIP 
High Street, Milton 

Sunday Service: 10.30 am 

Local contacts: Geoff or Jean Caudle, 531409 
 

FIRST TUESDAY CONNECTIONS Jean Hager 

Are you feeling lonely, isolated or in need of some friendly 

company?  Why not come along to our monthly tea and chat 

afternoons.  They are normally held on the first Tuesday of the 

month in St Peter's Church Room from 3.00 pm to 4:30 pm and 

you are invited to drop in during these times.  The teapot is always 

at the ready and you can be sure of a warm welcome.  Our next 

two dates are 3rd June, and 1st July.  If you need transport or 

further information please give me a call on 531558. 

 

Messy Church 
Drayton Community 

Primary School 
Sunday 8th June 3-4:30pm 

Fun for all the family. Craft and building activities, 

games, stories, informal worship and cakes. 

Children must be accompanied by an adult. 
 

 

 

CHILDREN’S SUMMER 

HOLIDAY CLUB 
 

 

For children aged 5 to 11yrs 
Wednesday 23 & Thursday 24 July 10am - 3pm 

at Drayton Community Primary School 

Games, craft, singing, video, drama 

and much, much more. 
Cost: £20 per child for both days 

Please bring picnic lunch and drink 

Limited to 48 children so book early 

Booking forms available from 

 Drayton School Reception (531316) 

or Drayton Vicarage (531374) 

This Holiday Club is being sponsored by 

All Saints Sutton Courtenay and St Peter’s Drayton. 

 

 

M. S. Lally 
Gas Boi ler  Serv ice  

01235 848592     0796 7015 065  
Servicing and Repairs 
Systems Installed 
Boiler changes 
Systems Power Flushed 

85 Milton Road, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BX 

 
 

DO YOU NEED HELP AT HOME? 

I CAN OFFER A RANGE OF CARE SERVICES FOR THE ELDERLY INCLUDING: 

ORGANISING MEALS, SHOPPING & LIGHT DOMESTIC DUTIES 

I CAN BE THE FRIENDLY FACE YOU NEED IF YOU JUST WANT TO CHAT 

PLEASE GIVE CARRIE A CALL 

01235 848853 OR 07778 036707 

References available 

 

 

 

DRAYTON TELEVISION SERVICES 
Digital TV aerials installed Extra aerial points 

Satellite Sky or Freesat Repairs 

TV tuning and programming New TV Sales  

Television Wall mounting FREE ESTIMATES 

Telephone: 01235 531451 

 

 
 

 

W.  J.  TAYLOR  &  SONS 
FORGE GARAGE 

HIGH STREET, DRAYTON 

Nr. ABINGDON, OXON OX14 4JW  
 

Car,  M/C  &  3-Wheeler 
M.O.T.  WHILE  YOU  WAIT  

CAR  -  Service and Repairs 
 

VINTAGE WEDDING CAR  HIRE  
Telephone   ABINGDON 531350 

 

 

 
 
 

     Drayton Post Office 
         Mon - Fri 9 - 5.30    Sat 9 – 12.30 

& CONVENIENCE STORE 
Open All Week 8 am – 10 pm 

9, The Green, Drayton, OX14 4JA 
01235 531359 
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WESTMINSTER LETTER 

Ed Vaizey 
 

As the summer approaches (we all hope) there are many events 

being planned across the constituency, most run by volunteers.  

The government has recently concluded that event guidance was 

unclear and inconsistent and often focused on what people can’t 

do rather than what they can.  This lack of clear guidance has 

resulted in an inaccurate perception that it can be near to 

impossible to run an event without ploughing through masses of 

red tape.  In order to overcome these obstacles, a new, simplified 

set of guidance has been put together, which can be found at:  

www.gov.uk/government/publications/can-do-guide-for-

organisers-of-voluntary-events.  This provides straightforward 

advice to help anyone planning to run an event and is well-worth 

looking at. 

If your idea is a bit broader than a single event, then you might 

also want to take a look at www.justact.org.uk, where lots of 

advice about how to get involved in all sorts of ideas, plans and 

projects locally can be found on one website.  Both sites will be an 

enormous help both to those who are already involved in all sorts 

of things and those who are just dipping their first toe in the 

waters. 

Those are excellent supports for adults, but my final signpost 

this month is for younger constituents.  We have armed forces 

cadet units across the Constituency, and I recently learned that 

there are Army Cadet Units in Didcot, Shrivenham, Wallingford 

and Wantage.  All parade on a Wednesday evening at 7.30 pm, 

and all provide young people from the ages of 12 to 18 with a 

fantastic opportunity to develop in all sorts of ways.  As well as 

adventure training and Duke of Edinburgh awards, there are 

opportunities to travel and learn a huge range of skills.  If you’d 

like more information, do visit www.oxonacf.org.uk or call them 

on 01869 259681. 

This month I have received many emails from constituents 

wanting to know what action the Government is taking to ensure 

that the Public Forest Estate (PFE) is on a sustainable footing for 

the future.  Other issues raised range from the use of wild animals 

in circuses to energy policy in the UK.  As a society, we must 

never underestimate the value of trees and woodlands.  I am 

therefore delighted that England's PFE will remain in public 

ownership, and that funding is to be maintained.  Longer term, the 

Government is committed to setting up a new public body to hold 

the PFE for the nation.  This body will have greater independence 

from government, and greater freedom to manage its resources and 

maximise income. 

A number of constituents have welcomed email updates I’ve 

been able to send about specific issues such as plans for new 

housing or concerns about the electrification of the railway line.  I 

plan to send occasional emails which I hope will be of general 

interest.  If you would like to receive a copy, please do email me at 

vaizeye@parliament.uk and I will add you to the distribution list.  

As ever, please feel free to contact me on any matter at the 

House of Commons, SW1A 0AA, 020 7219 6350 or 

vaizeye@parliament.uk.  Email is the quickest and most reliable 

way to get in touch, as I keep a very close eye on my emails and 

can reply very quickly.  Surgery details can be found at 

www.vaizey.com. 

 

 

MISSED OUT ON YOUR CHRONICLE? 
If by any chance your Area Agent is unable to deliver your 

Chronicle one month you can collect a copy from Vickery's 

shop in the week after normal delivery time.  Lawrence has 

very kindly agreed to keep a small stock for us each month. 

 

 

  

SWIMMING 

LESSONS 
Private heated pool in Didcot 

Age 3 years and up 

Qualified Experienced teachers 

Max 3 Swimmers per group 

Flexible start dates.  

Holiday breaks available 

Adult 1 on 1 lessons also available 

Great value Great results 

01235760818 or 07899892910 - 

enquiries@mdswimming.co.uk 
 

 

Care With Dignity Partnerships 
We are a family run care agency in 

Oxfordshire, covering primarily 
Abingdon and surrounding areas. 

Domestic/Practical/Social/ 
Personal/Specialist Care 

Tel: (01235)847001 

Mob: 07976 791790 
Website: www.cwdpartnerships.co.uk 
Email: info@cwdpartnerships.co.uk 

 

 

SP courier services 

 “MOVING ASSISTANCE” 

House – Flat – Apartments - Office 

FURNITURE MOVED/TRANSPORTED 
Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES 

Tel 07721 679487 + 01235 524589 
 

 

 
  

 
Specialist employment law services 

for businesses and individuals 
Contracts, Settlement agreements, Dismissals, 

Discrimination, Employment Tribunals, Redundancy 

Solicitors recommended 
by The Legal 500 and Chambers  

Tel: 01235 861919 
Email:  jkelly@employmentlawplus.com 

www.employmentlawplus.com 

http://www.vaizey.com/
http://www.cwdpartnerships.co.uk/
mailto:info@cwdpartnerships.co.uk
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NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION GROUP 5 (NAG5) 
Do you know or care for someone who is affected by 

dementia or memory problems? 

Do you feel more could be done to make your local 

community more dementia friendly? 

Those affected by memory problems and dementia, and their 

carers, can sometimes feel that they don’t know where to turn for 

help or how to find out what assistance they are entitled to, which 

can lead to feeling isolated and unsupported.  Members of NAG5 

recently attended a course run by Oxfordshire Rural Community 

Council at Sutton Courtenay Village Hall as we wanted to have a 

better understanding of dementia, what it means to live with it and 

how best to communicate with those who have it.    

We also learned more about Neighbourhood Return, which 

was set up to help to find people who are lost.  People at risk of 

getting lost can be registered with Neighbourhood Return. If 

they’re reported lost, volunteers are quickly contacted by text 

message to request a search in their neighbourhood, enabling the 

person missing to be found quickly and returned home or to a safe 

place.  

Oxfordshire is working towards Dementia Friendly 

Communities.  We would like to hear from anyone who has 

suggestions or ideas about how we might make the NAG5 

community – villages of Appleford, Drayton and Sutton Courtenay 

- more dementia friendly.   

Please e-mail neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com or 

contact Rita Atkinson on 01235 848694. 

If you are in need of immediate advice or information please 

refer to the information below. 
 

Neighbourhood 

Return 

Tel: 07584 051004 (enquiries) 

Website:  http://www.ourturn.org.uk 

Oxfordshire 

Adult Social 

Services 

Tel: 0845 050 7666 

email: 

socialandhealthcare@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

Out of hours emergency: 0800 833408 

Age UK 

Oxfordshire 

Dementia Helpline 

Tel: 0844 887 0005 (8am-7pm) 

email: 

dementiainfo@ageukoxfordshire.org.uk 

National 

Dementia 24 Hour 

Helpline(out of 

hours Oxfordshire 

cover) 

Tel: 0845 120 4048 

email: 

dementiahelpline@guidepoststrust.org.uk 

Website: 

http://www.dementiaweboxfordshire.org.uk/ 

Young 

Dementia UK PO 

Box 315 Witney 

OX28 1ZN 

Tel: 01993 776295 

email: mail@youngdementiauk.org 

Website: 

http://www.youngdementiauk.org 

Carers 

Oxfordshire 

Tel: 0845 050 7666 

Website: 

http://www.carersoxfordshire.org.uk/cms/ 

The Alzheimer’s 

Society 

Oxfordshire Office 

Tel: 01865 876508 

email: Oxfordshire@alzheimers.org.uk 

Website: http://www.alzheimers.org.uk 

The Independent 

Living Centre
 
(see 

NOTE1) 

Abingdon 

Resource & Day 

Centre 

Audlett Drive, 

Abingdon OX13 

3GD 

Tel: 01235 524857 (9am-5pm Monday to 

Friday) 

email: ilc@guidepoststrust.org.uk 

Website:  http://www.guidepostsilc.org.uk 

NOTE 1: The Independent Living Centre in Abingdon has 

access to a range of equipment for viewing and demonstration to 

enable: moving around, reaching things, preparing or eating food, 

getting into and out of bed, using the bathroom and going up and 

down stairs.  There is also assistive technology available, such as 

sensors and monitors.  Regular Open Days are held, each of which 

focuses on a particular theme or product range.   

 

Sharman Roofing 
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist 

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias, 
 new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds 

all work considered, call Mark on 

07979 791075 
www.sharmanroofing.co.uk 

msharmanroofing@gmail.com 

 

 

 

JEFF’S DRIVING SCHOOL 

COMPETITIVE RATES 

CONTACT : JEFF COX 

01235 – 203038 
07866 – 903400 

JC_OX14@YAHOO.CO.UK 
 

 

Alice’s Nails and Beauty 
86c Abingdon Road, Drayton  01235 523773  
Treatments include Acrylic nails, Facials, Gelish, Spray 

tanning, Manicures and Pedicures, waxing and more. 

½ price Waxing Wednesday and £16 Tans on a Thursday. 

Hairdressing available – see below 

Contact Alice at the salon for more information 

For full details including opening hours please visit website 

www.alicenailsandbeauty.co.uk 

Lisa’s Hairstyling 

01235 523773 or 07919523634 

Professional hairstylist in ladies, gents and 

children cuts, colours. 

Call now to book your appointment! 

10% off for all NEW clients 

Free parking. 

 

 

 

Just  Grass 
Weekly / Fortnightly 

Lawn  Mowing  Service 
 

Tel:  01235  553468    Mob:   07921 102100 
 

General Garden Maintenance   
Hedge Cutting  -   Tree Work  

Julian Cook. 43 Sutton Wick Lane, Drayton  
 

mailto:neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com
http://www.ourturn.org.uk/
mailto:socialandhealthcare@oxfordshire.gov.uk
mailto:dementiainfo@ageukoxfordshire.org.uk
mailto:dementiahelpline@guidepoststrust.org.uk
http://www.dementiaweboxfordshire.org.uk/
mailto:mail@youngdementiauk.org
http://www.youngdementiauk.org/
http://www.carersoxfordshire.org.uk/cms/
mailto:Oxfordshire@alzheimers.org.uk
http://www.alzheimers.org.uk/
mailto:ilc@guidepoststrust.org.uk
http://www.guidepostsilc.org.uk/
http://www.alicenailsandbeauty.co.uk/
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PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 

Richard Williams 
Report of the Parish Council AGM held on Mon 12th May 

Elections for 2014/15 took place and most of the councillors 

continue to serve in their existing posts or committees.  Naomi 

Broomfield is still Chair of Finance, but due to pressure of other 

commitments, asked to stand down as Vice-Chairman of the PC:  

Laurence Zipson takes over in Naomi’s place. 

Daniel Scharf, attending as Transport rep, drew the PC’s 

attention to the serious road accident which recently occurred on 

the Abingdon Road, on the bend near the Oday Hill turn-off.  On a 

number of occasions in the past few months, torrential rain has 

resulted in the road being flooded across half its width.  The road 

dips at this point, but drainage is also very poor.  The Highways 

Dept have recently dug a drainage pond at the side of the road just 

south of the A34 bridge, which is presumably intended to relieve 

the flooding under the bridge.  However, the flooding further up 

the Abingdon Road is potentially more dangerous as a 50mph 

limit applies, and especially at night, motorists may approach the 

bend at speed, not realising until too late that the road ahead is 

under water.  In the accident in question, a motorist approaching 

from Abingdon lost control of his car on hitting the water, and 

veered across the road colliding with an oncoming vehicle.  The 

PC resolved to write to OCC pointing out the dangers and asking 

whether the drainage could be improved along this part of the 

road. 

Two gentlemen from the bungalows in Caudwell Close 

(opposite the Day Centre) raised the issue of parking for the 

development.  There are a limited number of parking spaces 

between their houses and the Day Centre, and it was emphasised 

that, as the people living in the Close are all elderly, it is quite 

possible that on occasion, ambulances, or other emergency 

services may need parking access.  In addition to the residents’ 

own vehicles, they also need spaces for their family, friends, and 

in some cases, carers.  A recent planning application was made to 

build a new house in the grounds of one of the properties in Gravel 

Lane.  The application referred to Gravel Lane as being the main 

entrance to the new house but also requested vehicle access 

through the fence bordering the above car park.  The owner of the 

original property has now put a gate in the fence, which effectively 

removes several parking spaces.  

The Planning Committee of the Parish Council did comment on 

the application, pointing out the problems that this proposal would 

cause, but the Vale Planning Dept appears not to have taken the 

issue on board.  The two residents also said that only one property 

in the Close received any advance notification of the application: 

no one else had been informed.  The Parish Clerk explained that he 

has raised the matter of parking with Sovereign Vale, who manage 

the properties in Caudwell Close, several times, but to date has 

received no satisfactory reply.  The new development appears to 

vary from the application in other ways also, and the PC undertook 

to take the matter up with the Vale planners.  Residents of the 

Close were asked to put their own complaints in writing to the 

Vale.  

A resident living near the Green had expressed concerns about 

the condition of some of the trees on the Green, believing them to 

be a potential hazard.  The extreme weather earlier in the year has 

weakened many trees across the country, and the problem now is 

that the same trees are bearing the additional weight of new leaves, 

which of course they were not through the winter.  Unfortunately, 

high winds earlier this month resulted in a large branch of one of 

the horse chestnuts on the Green breaking off and falling to the 

ground.  Thankfully, there was no damage to persons or property, 

although the fallen branch narrowly missed the bus shelter.  The 

PC has arranged for the branch to be removed, but the affected tree 

is now in need of some TLC at the point where the branch snapped 

off.  Ironically, a safety assessment commissioned by the Parish 

Clerk was scheduled for the day after the incident occurred.  We 

will report its findings in due course. 
(See the following note on tree safety) 

To contact any members of the Parish Council, all enquiries 

should be directed to the Parish Clerk, David Perrow, in the first 

instance. David may be contacted via E-mail at 

draytonclerk@yahoo.co.uk or by telephone on 07909 176061, and 

he will ensure that any messages are passed on.  Any Drayton 

resident may also ask to be added to the Clerk’s E-mailing list, so 

that they receive prior notice of meetings and any relevant 

documents.  In addition, all Parish Council minutes are now 

archived on the village website: www.drayton-near-abingdon.org. 

The latter also carries back copies of the Drayton Chronicle, 

information on Drayton 2020, and details of other events in the 

village.  

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 2nd 

June 2014, at 7.30pm, in the Caudwell Day Centre in Gravel Lane.  

As ever, all are welcome to attend.  

TREE SAFETY  Graham Webb 

(Rights of Way & Conservation, Drayton PC) 

As well as the odd glimpse of summer, the variable spring 

weather has brought wet and windy days, and recently a large 

branch fell from a tree on the Green.  The Clerk has arranged to 

deal with this, and luckily it did no damage on its way down.  This 

is a timely reminder that rotting or over large branches can be a 

real hazard in heavy weather, and to emphasise this a few places 

on the village’s footpaths have suffered too.  Can we ask, 

therefore, that everyone with trees on their boundary has a good 

look at them and if necessary takes steps to minimise the risk of 

falling branches. 

Whilst on the subject, the spring growth brings with it the 

perennial problem of shrubs and trees overhanging and obstructing 

footpaths and rights of way.  Please, act now if this occurs on your 

boundary, and cut back overhanging growth before it becomes too 

large (as it surely will!).  This will enable everyone to get the best 

benefit from the village’s network of paths. 

 

 

Hazel Lee 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Interior & Exterior 

Free quotes 
07866 509683 

hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 
 

 

Suzy Willis & Associates 
 

MCSP  HPC   
 

CHARTERED PHYSIOTHERAPISTS 
 

Old Lodge, Henleys Lane 
 

Drayton, OX14 4HU 

Tel   01235 531269 

Please ring for an appointment 
 
 
 
 

mailto:draytonclerk@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.drayton-near-abingdon.org/
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DISTRICT AND COUNTY 

COUNCIL REPORTS 

Richard Webber 
Dear All 

Please forgive the brief and generic appearance of my report this 

month.  It is not that things are quiet on the Council front – far 

from it.  What with FCC planning appeals, giant warehouse 

applications, the Drayton Neighbourhood Plan, further housing 

applications for Marcham, the Vale’s Local Plan (and the 

“SHMA” figures on which it is currently based) all of which I will 

return to next month. 

Taking a break in the foothills of the Pyrenees (back on 12/5) 

does at least allow me to reflect on a recent personal experience I 

have just been through.  About a month ago I received an early 

morning phone call from a close friend who said “Ah! Good, glad 

your there, not stuck in the Crimea without a passport and money 

and needing a few thousand pounds to get you home - I am afraid 

you have just been hacked.” This was followed by a whole day of 

phone calls from friends and contacts telling me the same thing.  

In that time I watched my email list slowly emptying.  Every email 

contact address gone, every past email gone.  Calls to bank, to 

Councils and to urgent contacts took up the next few days.  

Having established that everything was safe and now secure, 

passwords changed, and security systems checked, I set about 

trying to understand how it had happened.  It seems that the way 

the crooks operate is to take a guess at passwords and they are 

very good at this.  Family names, addresses, birthdays, everything 

backwards etc etc are just some of the things they guess at.  

Clearly, the level of security of your passwords really does matter, 

and mine were not secure enough.  Having guessed the password 

to my email account, it is then an easy operation to change the 

settings such that all emails go to some other account including 

anything transferring money. 

Thankfully, all my friends are far too sensible to have been 

duped and no-one sent any money.  It is, of course possible, that I 

need to find a new set of friends. 

Anyway, the point of all this is that I have been made to feel 

rather foolish and I want to share what I have learnt.  Like anyone 

born deep in the 20th century, I find memorising passwords a 

complete pain.  The more of them and the more complex they are, 

the less likely I am to remember them.  The official 20th century 

advice of “never write down your passwords” just doesn’t work 
– I must have changed some of them 20 times or more. 

Now it just so happens that May was “SCAMS AWARENESS 

MONTH” (a bit late for me, but in time for anyone reading this, I 

hope.)  So here are my suggested tips on how to survive the 21st 

century:- 

1. Think of one place, don’t tell anyone, not at all obvious - 

where you write down your password(s) – make sure you 

write them down in such a way that you know which is 

which. 

2. Now make sure that your passwords are as secure as 

possible.  Use every character and number possible.  Use 

numbers, letters – lower case and capitals.  Make the 

password as mixed and random as possible. 

To get hacked now, the crook must a) break in.  b) find the 

secret place you hide your password(s).  c) hope he is guessing the 

right one.  I reckon you are now about as secure as you can be. 

If anyone knows better please let me know as I would quite like 

to get back to normal life as soon as possible. 

More next month…. 

Please feel able to contact me any time on: 011235 534001 or 

richard.webber77@ntlworld.com 

 

(Editor’s note: see item opposite on a different type of scam) 

 

 

 

 

 

and Tile Showroom 

Offering a wide range of Grouts, adhesives, tools 

and tiles all at very competitive prices 

Visit us at 

4-5 The Quadrangle, Grove Technology Park, 

Wantage OX12 9FF 

or give us a call on 01235 364920 

Our Opening Hours are 
Monday - Friday 7.30 - 5.30 

Saturday 7.30 - 4.30 

 

THE WHEATSHEAF 
 

 

Austin & Geraldine 

welcome you: to enjoy 

Traditional Home Cooked Food,  

Fine Wines and  Beers 

In Friendly Comfortable Surroundings. 

Take away Fish & Chips:  
served Mon - Sat until 8pm 

 

Delicious Home Cooked Roast Lunch:  
Sunday 12- 3.30 pm 

Senior Citizens Lunchtime Menu  
and 6.00 to 7.00 evenings 

Tuesday to Friday £6.95 including sweet 
 

Bookings :- call Gel or Austin (01235 531485)  

Drayton (on the village green) 
 

SCAMS AWARENESS-Citizen’s Advice Oxfordshire 

Oxfordshire Trading Standards and Consumer Empowerment 

Partnership held a campaign during May to make people aware of 

scams.  Their message was “Spot Scams- Stop Scams”. 

The main points were: 

SPOT SCAMS!  It could be a scam if: 

The call, letter, email or text has arrived unexpectedly. 

I’ve never heard of the lottery or competition they are talking 

about and didn’t buy a ticket. 

They are asking me to send money in advance. 

They are telling me I have to respond quickly.  

They are telling me to keep it a secret. 

STOP SCAMS! 

Get advice from the Citizens Advice consumer service: 08454 

04 05 06. 

Report a scam to Action Fraud:  0300 123 2040.  

Tell a friend, neighbour or relative about any scams. 

For more information contact: 

www.caox.org.uk/consumer 

davidCEP@cab-oxford.org.uk 

THE WHEATSHEAF 

mailto:richard.webber77@ntlworld.com
http://www.caox.org.uk/consumer
mailto:davidCEP@cab-oxford.org.uk


June 2014 – Page 10 

ALL AROUND 

W.I. Brenda Malin 

At our last meeting we were taken on a journey around Japan 

with the purpose of high-lighting the important work undertaken 

by the Botanical Gardens around the world.  Whereas more than 

half of Japan is covered by forest, Britain has lost almost all of its 

ancient forested areas. 

Harcourt Arboretum is part of Oxford’s Botanical Gardens, and 

as well as delighting our senses with the beauty of its gardens and 

the arboretum, much of the work done there is research, involved 

with the sustainability of species of trees and plants for future food 

and medicinal resources, for an ever increasing world population. 

With much to take on board our evening finished with 

refreshments and chatter, oh! and some business, May is when all 

institutes hold their Resolution meeting, which will be voted on 

nationally, at the AGM held in June every year. 

2014 Resolution - The NFWI notes that three people die 

every day whilst waiting for an organ transplant.  We call on 

every member of the WI to make their wishes regarding organ 

donation known, and to encourage their family and friends, 

and members of their local communities to do likewise. 

Next meeting The Grand Canyon for Seniors 

 Caudwell Day Centre on Thursday June 12th 7.30pm 

DRAYTON TWINNING Stephen Fearnley. 

In May we held our AGM in the Caudwell Day Centre followed 

by an ordinary meeting.  The year was reviewed and it was agreed 

that it had been a pleasant one.  We had hoped to repeat the 

previous year’s party success – the “Entente Cordiale” but that has 

had to be postponed to this year – so look out later in the year – in 

November – as we shall be running another party, this time in 

Drayton Hall.  We shall announce more details as the summer 

progresses.  Fundraising activities consisted of providing teas at 

Lime Close for the Open Gardens Scheme, selling cakes at the 

Peachcroft car boot sale, and having coffee mornings.  As reported 

previously we entertained our French friends from Lesparre last 

August and this August we shall visit them.  The visit by the 

French was a great success and they are really hoping for a greater 

number of us to visit them this year than last time.  At the moment 

there are not many going.  All you have to do is get yourself to 

Lesparre (or even Bordeaux – you will be collected). 

During the year we had a couple of barbecues and walks – just 

for the fun of it and plan for more walks, barbecues and possibly a 

Christmas dinner.  Our next fundraising ventures will be providing 

teas at Lime Close (June 1st), selling cakes at two car boot sales 

(25th May and 29th June) and the party in November. 

If you would like to find out more about us you can contact 

Michael Bell (01235 531388), Bob Matthews (01235 531204) or 

Stephen Fearnley (01235 531347).  You can discover more about 

our activities on the Drayton website - just go to 

http://www.drayton-near-abingdon.org/ and follow Village 

Information and Drayton Twinning. 

 

JANET LYNN FOOTCARE 
Mobile Footcare services including nail trimming, treatment of 

corns, calluses, fungal nails & more in the comfort of your own home. 
 

Also available:- Paraffin Wax treatment, and Pedicures & Manicures 
 

Day, Evening and Weekend appointments available 

Janet Lynn   MCFHP  MAFHP 
 

 Tel :  07714 568115   www.janetlynnfootcare.com 

Fully Insured, and with a clear CRB check 

DRAYTON WIVES  Gwen Price 

Our May meeting was the A.G.M.  It went very smoothly with 

the help of some homemade cakes made by Helen Sainsbury.  One 

member stood down and two members offered to join the 

committee.  We are very glad that Josie Midwinter is going to 

remain chairman for the next year.  We have some interesting 

events and speakers for the next session.  

See the new programme for the July dates. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Bed & Breakfast 

 All rooms are en suite 

For more information 

Ring Glenn or Janet on 

01235 531457 or visit 

www.theredliondrayton.co.uk 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Serving Drayton and nearby villages       

and towns for the past 22 years 
Professional yet personal care for your 

pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290   info@keyminders.co.uk  

www.keyminders.co.uk 

 

 

 

K Boswell Building Services 
Bricklayer and general builder. 
23 years’ experience. Fully insured. 

New builds, extensions, stonework,  
repointing, home improvements,  
patios, fencing.  
All jobs considered. Testimonials available. For your 
free, no obligation quote contact Kevin Boswell 

Tel: 07867785151 or email: kjboswell@sky.com 
 

http://www.janetlynnfootcare.com/
http://www.keyminders.co.uk/
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TABLE TENNIS CLUB John Gould 

The last ‘active’ event of the season for our club took place on 

Sunday 18th May at the Club Senior Championships.  Despite a 

couple of late withdrawals, the day went without a hitch.  Starting 

at 9.30 am and finishing at 5.30 pm it was a long day but enjoyed 

by all those who took part.  There was a mixture of singles and 

doubles that tested the fitness of all involved!  All matches were 

the best of 5 games. 

The singles involved 4 ‘mini’ leagues that saw the top two in 

each league qualifying for the quarter finals.  Those who didn’t 

make it to the knockout stages went into a ‘Plate’ competition.  

This saw John Gould & Justin Hemsley reach the final with John 

winning in 4 games. 

The Doubles paired the stronger players with the weaker ones to 

even the teams up.  Split into two leagues the winners and runners-

up in each progressed to the semi finals.  These saw Matt Davies 

& Jack McBride lose to Kevin Davies (Matt’s dad) and Justin 

Hemsley.  In the second semi, Matt Wicks & Peter Weir lost to 

Lewis Waddup & Pete Wiblin.  The Final went all the way to 5 

games.  At 2 games all the deciding game went 11-8 to Kevin & 

Justin who became our 2014 Doubles Champions.  

The Singles semi finals were contested between Matthew 

Davies v Francis Soltane and Tony Krason v Matt Wicks.  

Matthew won his semi in three straight games but it took Tony 5 

games to beat Matt Wicks.  Tony went 2 games up only to lose the 

next 2.  In the 5th game, Tony caught Matt and finally won 11-8 to 

reach the final.  The Final was a great hitting spectacle between 

two of the club’s top players.  Tony took a 2 game lead.  Matthew 

tried his best to retrieve the situation in the third game but Tony 

held out to win 11-8.  Thus Tony Krason became the Club Singles 

Champion for 2014 and was presented with the John Prior Cup.  

Tony has played in the event since it started 22 years ago and this 

is his first success!  A reward for perseverance! 

We also presented trophies to our top Didcot League players – 

Karl Bushell and Scott Muil sharing the ‘Best Senior Player’ 

Shield with a 100% record in their respective divisions and Peter 

Weir winning our Geoff Hoyland ‘Best Junior’ Shield with 91%. 

Club Champion Tony Krason (on the left) receiving his trophy 

from Club Chairman Kevin Davies 

 

 

 
 

 

BENTON & BRYAN BUILDERS 
For all types of building work from a  

reliable local company 

Extensions, Alterations, Kitchens & Bathrooms, 
 Carpentry, Decorating, Patios, Plastering, 

Roofing, Brickwork and Plumbing 

MOB: 07905386150 
TEL: 01235 832513 

 

 
 

 

Tonks Brothers  

Funeral Directors 

158 Ock Street, Abingdon, 

 Oxon, OX14 5DL 

Telephone: 01235 – 539444 
 24 Hour personal service 
 Dedicated chapel of rest 
 Pre-paid funeral plans available 
 Memorials Supplied 

Golden Charter 
Funeral Plans 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Live in 24 hour care Support with daily living 
Day and night sitting Garden maintenance 
Social visits and Palliative care Light domestic help 
Hairdressing & Massage Therapy Respite care 
To find out more about how we can support you or a 
member of your family please contact our care team at: 

01235 848822/848877     07557 956397 
enquiries@homehelperscare.co.uk www.homehelperscare.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Learn to love your computer! 
Are you terrified of your computer?   Want help with 
your laptop, iPad or tablet?  Or do you need to learn 
new skills?  I can help - at your home, at your pace. 

Call Meryl on 07794 656607 
Email: info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk  

Your Computer Tutor 

mailto:enquiries@homehelperscare.co.uk
http://www.homehelperscare.co.uk/


June 2014 – Page 12 

MORE ALL AROUND 

DRAYTON SCHOOL Justine Regan 

School News 

As a result of her school blogging, and sharing details on the 

whole school impact of the Sainsbury's School Games on 

www.yourschoolgames.com, Mrs Caudle has won a brilliant prize 

for the school of £300 Youth Sport Direct vouchers. 

A huge well done to Miss Tranham and her wonderful Glee 

Club (an after school club) for winning the regional competition of 

the Great British Dance Off.  They are now in the National Finals, 

which will take place at the New Theatre Oxford.  This is a 

fabulous achievement as we were the only school to include 

children from Reception to Year 6. 

Classroom updates: 

Robins Class: 

Are going on a dinosaur hunt, which covers two themes, 

dinosaurs and transport!  They have been using non-fiction text to 

find out about dinosaurs, and using their imagination to paint their 

own dinosaurs and to move like one.  Some fantastic dinosaur 

skeletons and fossils have been created that are on display at the 

front entrance of the school.  Robins are also delving into 

transport, focusing on modes of transport, such as cars, feet, 

planes, boats and rockets. 

Puffins Class: 

Have been finding out all about bugs.  They first read the very 

hungry caterpillar book, then acted out the story to their 

parents/carers during a morning assembly, they were amazing, and 

produced a fantastic show!  The next book was a bad tempered 

ladybird, a few days later Puffins class went into the wild area on a 

ladybird hunt, they collected them in bug pots and returned back to 

the classroom to identify which ones they had collected.  A kidney 

spot ladybird was found, which is black with red spots, and they 

also found out that ladybirds smell with their feet!  All of them are 

really enjoying being bug detectives.  There has also been an 

addition to the classroom, stick insects, which they are learning to 

look after! 

Blackbirds Class: 

The topic for this term is “A knight’s adventure”.  As part of this 

topic they visited Oxford castle, many children (most of the boys!) 

returned to school with swords which they had brought from the 

gift shop, and had fun trying them out on the school field.  In 

history they are studying William the Conqueror and are creating 

their own Bayeux Tapestry and planning and writing their own 

stories set in a castle.  

Red Kites Class: 

Red kites are venturing into space!  The class received a parcel 

from an unknown sender one morning, and were very confused 

when they realised that no-one in the class had sent it.  When they 

opened the parcel, inside were lots of objects including an iPhone.  

The sender had left a voice message which explained that Flight 

Commander Riker was the sender.  He told them he was from 

NASA and needed their help with a mission! 

Kingfishers Class: 

Have been looking at countries around the world; at their music, 

culture, religion, geography and much more.  The class has 

produced a non chronological report on their favourite piece of 

technology, and created some beautiful summer and winter trees 

using water colours. 

Eagles: 

Eagles are continuing their topic Rise of the Robots, with a shift 

in focus from historical robots, to robots of the future.  Rather 

topically, they have been using the Digitext ‘The Last Mission’, to 

find out about a possible future for their planet after the 

‘environmental fall out’ - the rise of evil robots amidst flooding 

and climate changes.  This has prompted them to produce adverts 

for people to become ‘Amphibeings’, retelling parts of the story, 

writing reports about the hideous droids and a climate that is now 

toxic to human beings and writing the diary entries of children left 

to wander the swamp lands. 

 

Bee Byes Guest House 

Your Comfort Assured 

Sue Birchenough Proprietor 

Guest House for the discerning visitor. 

1 Haywards Road Drayton, Oxon, OX14 4LB 

Tel: 01235 553775 Mobile: 07809 345576 

E-Mail: susanbirchenough@gmail.com 

Web: http://www.beebyesguesthouse.co.uk/ 
 
 

 

The Sitting Room 
Quality British Made: 

Sofas & Chairs, Recliners, sofa-beds, Lamps, Mirrors, 
Gifts for the home, Occasional furniture,  

Custom made Curtains, Full Re-Upholstery Service 

Peter & AmandaWelcome you to our showroom at 
22 High Street, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JL 

01235 531738 - www.thesittingroom.co.uk 

Open 10-5 Mon-Sat 
 
 

Creative Catering 

Westbrook Street, Blewbury 
Flexible and affordable catering for all your catering 
needs, including Weddings, Parties, Pig Roasts, Buffets, 

Funerals, Canapé Receptions and Business Lunches. 
SHORT NOTICE BOOKINGS WELCOME 

15 Years Experience 
For more information or menus please phone 

01235 850342 or 07743368373 

http://www.creative-caterer.co.uk 

 
 
 

A. GIBBARD 
HIGH QUALITY INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 
 

TEL: 01235 528342 MOBILE 07759 842388 

78 STEVENTON ROAD, DRAYTON 
 
 

 

A J Taylor 
General Services 

Removals / Storage 
 Gardening Cleaning 
 Painting Decorating 
 07906 849524 
 adriantaylor6099@sky.com 

Working with Age Concern 

http://www.yourschoolgames.com/
http://dmtrk.net/t/10TW-2DUVO-BRD6GB-1165SR-1/c.aspx
mailto:susanbirchenough@gmail.com
http://www.beebyesguesthouse.co.uk/
http://www.creative-caterer.co.uk/
mailto:adriantaylor6099@sky.com
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EVEN MORE ALL AROUND 

1st DRAYTON BROWNIES Annette Mitchell 

We would like to congratulate Lucy and Amber for taking their 

Promise, they are officially 1st Drayton Brownies. 

Front of the crowd of 572 Brownies at Paddington Station at our 

Big Brownie Birthday Trip. We were the luckiest Brownie pack, 

holding the 100 balloons and banner for a photo that was used for 

publicity. 
 

Brownies had a BBB challenge to find the most unusual object 

to use as a plant pot!  We had a wellington boot, slipper sock, 

teapot, saucepan, cup and saucer to name but a few.  We have 

planted them all up with Nasturtium seeds and they are being 

nurtured by the Brownies so that they can later be donated to some 

people who will get pleasure from them. 

Another BBB challenge was for the Brownies to ‘Take Over the 

Meeting’!  The leaders were put in a six pack of their own called 

The Owls and the Brownies decided that the meeting would be all 

about dressing in pyjamas/onesies or as a celebrity, Brownies Got 

Talent, games and chocolate!  Adele, Madonna and Perri from 

Little Mix showed us their talent by singing and The Queen even 

graced us with her presence!  

Whatever will we do next….. 

Meetings are held at Drayton Village Hall, on Wednesdays 

during school term from 6.15 – 7.45, meetings are open to all girls 

aged between 7 – 10 years old.  You can register your interest on 

the girl guiding website and Join Us! 

www.girlguiding.org.uk/get_involved or you can email us on 

drayton1stbrownies@live.co.uk 

Further details are available from: 

Ruth Hudson (Brown Owl) on 01235 205111 

Esther Deabill (Tawny Owl) on 01235 528502 

Annette Mitchell (Barn Owl) on 01235 555216 

 

HALL REPORT Tony Holmes 

It was the Hall Committee AGM as this issue was going to print, 

so apologies for a rushed report.  We’ve just heard that the final 

pieces of the Grants Funding ‘jigsaw’ have been approved, so we 

now have to try and plan how to do the work.  It’s intended to 

replace the aged fire doors, and the old windows, the latter with 

double glazing and better ventilation.  The major project is the 

kitchen, which will involve some disruption.  Thanks to Camilla 

King and the Corneville Charity, we’ve already been able to get 

a large new fridge, and a new cooker, to help those hirers needing 

catering until the major revamp happens.  

Finances have been under pressure this year, due to a number of 

repairs, and the painting of doors, loos and corridor (the new 

colour scheme has been praised by hirers).  Bookings are holding 

up well, and the overall picture across the last 2 years is that fees 

received just about equal costs.  We did have a monster gas bill 

recently, being disputed with British Gas as it seems their service 

person left the thermostat at the top setting. 

Ann Webb (chair) gave a report of the year, referring to the 

exciting times, both with the upcoming kitchen project, and the 

discussions with the Drayton 2020 group and architects about 

possible improvements to the Hall in the next couple of years.  She 

thanked Irma Strelczuk, who has been the Wives’ rep on the 

committee for some time;  Irma is leaving the area, we wish her 

well, and welcome Jackie Walker for the next meeting.  Ann also 

thanked Helen (our cleaner) for her sterling efforts, including a 

recent major re-polishing of the Main Hall floor (6 coats!). 

Officers of the committee will continue for another year (though 

perhaps any experienced site foremen could volunteer their 

services to aid the kitchen work?!). 

The new village defibrillator (organised by the Parish Council) 

should be fixed to the Hall any day now, we’re told that it’s simple 

to use, and that if needed a call to the emergency services will 

reveal the entry code.  But hopefully of course it’ll never be 

needed. 

Residents of Steventon Road, and Lockway, should be aware 

that we have a dog show booked for a weekend in July (18/19/20).  

They have people coming from quite long distances, (Orkney in 

one case!) and a few will be at the Hall for a night or two, either 

camping, in caravans or in motor-homes.  The camping element 

will be at the far side of the rec, near to the back door of the Hall 

for access.  And the overall numbers are not that great, it’s the 

Briard club, quite an unusual breed.  So please don’t panic and 

assume that ‘travellers’ are invading! 

Tony Holmes 

PS  If you’re watching ‘Ejector Seat’ on June 2nd (ITV quiz 

show, afternoons), I do apologise in advance.  I was slotted onto 

the very last show of the series (though not shown last) as I 

presume an older person for ‘balance’.  Though the make-up ladies 

did their best, with the giant screens people have now, my visage 

(& shirt – they said they wanted ‘colourful’) could be too much for 

the electrics, so please, as they say, do not adjust your set! 

 

Drayton Window Cleaning Service 

 Est 1990 - we provide a friendly reliable service 

 Every 4-5 weeks - Free quote - no obligation 

Craig Taylor  Tel: 01235 512881 Mob:07778661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com 

 A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not home. 

Online payment is also welcome. 

 Other services include:  Conservatory roof cleaning; 

Fascias cleaning; Gutters Unblocked & Cleaned out 

 

 

 

 

THE RED LION 
GREAT RANGE OF REAL ALES, LAGERS,  

WINES and SPRITS, SOFT DRINKS, 

FRESHLY GROUND COFFEE 

OPEN FROM 11.30am to 11.30pm MONDAY TO THURSDAY 

11.00am to 12pm FRIDAY, SATURDAY AND SUNDAY 

QUALITY TRADITIONAL PUB FOOD  

SERVED FROM noon to 2.30pm and 6pm to 8.30pm EVERY DAY 

GREAT FAMILY GARDEN 

AUNT SALLY 

GOULDY’S QUIZ EVERY SUNDAY NIGHT 

01235 531717 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get_involved
mailto:drayton1stbrownies@live.co.uk
http://www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com/
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 NOTICE BOARD 
 

POLICE NOTICE 
Help solve crime by downloading the Facewatch app! 

Want to support your community by identifying people and help 

make your neighbourhood safer?  Download the Facewatch App!  

From 12th May, Thames Valley Police will be using the 

Facewatch App to upload pictures of unidentified people they 

would like to speak to in connection with low-level crime.  The 

App works on any smartphone, is free to download and the images 

are searchable by postcode. Chief Inspector Colleen Lavery, from 

Neighbourhood Policing and Partnerships, said: “The Facewatch 

App gives members of the public the opportunity to see images of 

people police would like to speak to in their neighbourhood.  If 

they recognise anyone they can choose to submit information, in 

confidence or openly, via their smartphone directly to the police 

by clicking ‘Identify’”.  The App is already used by a number of 

forces across the country, including the Metropolitan Police 

Service, West Midlands Police, City of London Police, Surrey 

Police, Northamptonshire Police and British Transport Police.   

“We hope residents in the Thames Valley will also download the 

App to help us reduce crime and keep their communities safe.” 

Rebecca Webber (Police, Communications Officer, Corporate 

Communications) 
 

CREAM TEAS Mary Hancock 
Cream Teas for Christian Aid at Church Street, Appleford, 

Sunday 15 June, 3.00- 5.30  
Home prepared cream teas, plants, live music.  Come and enjoy 

a tea in the garden or conservatory. Follow the scarecrow trail to 

find us!  Adult teas £3.50, children's teas priced per item.  All 

takings for Christian Aid. 

 

DONKEY SHOW 

ADVANCE NOTICE of a great FAMILY DAY OUT! 

Sunday July 6th, at Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary, Brightwell-

cum-Sotwell.  If you do have a pet donkey, free Entry to the Show. 

PLUS:- Flea Market & Collectors’ Fair in the Barn, AND a Fun 

DOG SHOW (2pm, register 1.15).  01491 833938 for details.  
 

 
 
 

DANES/MACE STORE 
Mon-Sat 5am-8pm  -  Sun 6am-6pm 

FOR ALL YOUR PAPERS, MAGAZINES, 

GROCERIES, FROZEN FOODS, 

CARDS, OFF LICENCE  and 

SAVOURY  SNACKS. 

LINK CASH MACHINE AVAILABLE 

LOTTERY TICKETS 

In Store Bakery and 

Freshly cut sandwiches 

MOST MAJOR CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 

NOW WITH PAYPOINT 

TEL:  01235 554813 
FAX NO:  01235 531217 

 

 

DRAYTON 2020 
Neighbourhood Plan Update 

Plus Exhibition of Developers’ Plans for Proposed 

Housing Developments for 

Manor Farm; South of High Street & Barrow Road 
 

DRAYTON HALL – LOCKWAY 
 

Friday June 27th 5pm – 9pm  
(with Defibrillator Commissioning  & Demonstrations 

at 7pm and 8.15pm) 
& Saturday June 28th 9am - 5pm 

 

 

 

 

CPPM ELECTRICAL 
All Electrical work undertaken 

24 Hour Service 
Complete rewiring Pat Testing 

Complete Shower Installations Landlord Certificates 

New wall sockets Part P Approved 

Lighting installations  Switches  

Fuse boards consumer units Fault Finding 

Repairs Extra Telephone Points 

Outside lights Security Lights 

Appliance connections Extractor fans & hoods  
    

www.cppmabingdonelectrical.co.uk 
Tel 01235 554655 

Mob 07756 353433 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Hamel’s Memorials 
Memorial Masons / Stone Masons 

* Free Inscriptions on all New 

Memorials purchased.* 

Cleaning, Renovation, Re Fixing & Re levelling, 

Additional Inscriptions, Free Brochure. 

Visit us at Richs Sidings, Didcot, 

 Tel 01235 812222 
 

 

 

Learn to Drive with your Local Instructor 

Fast friendly patient tuition 

Door to door home or work 

Evening and weekend appointments available 

Discount on pre paid block booking 

PHILIP PULLEN 07733 360230 

email: phil.pullen@btinternet.com 

 

 

mailto:mhancock@brookes.ac.uk
http://www.cppmabingdonelectrical.co.uk/
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NOTICE BOARD CONTINUED 

CORNERSTONE LISTINGS  Bridget Haffenden 

The summer season is now well under-way, and June offers a 

great choice of shows and performances.  There are a variety of 

afternoon shows ideal for parents and/or grandparents to enjoy 

some family fun together with children or grandchildren, including 

A Real Fairy Story on Sunday 1 June when you're invited to join 

Mrs Buttersnap and her cat in her quest to photograph a fairy.  

Featuring shadow puppetry and a sprinkling of comedy this 

delightful show will captivate the imagination on a journey to 

fairyland. 

The following Sunday, 8 June, we have something entirely 

different with Yummm!  There will be two performances of this 

children's dance theatre show: the first at 11am for ages 4 and 

under and the second at 2pm for ages 4 and over.  This production 

seats the audience around the 'dinner table' and is a celebration of 

food seen through children's eyes, with dancing tables, spinning 

plates and kitchen utensils woven into quirky meal time rituals.  At 

the end of each performance there will be a short play activity for 

audiences on stage, and children will be given their own utensils to 

play with.  Lots of interactive fun for everyone!  Have a look at 

our web site to see some colourful photos from previous 

performances. 

Something different again is Screaming With Laughter, on 

Sunday 15 June.  Comedian Lucy Porter leads an afternoon 

cabaret show of comedy where mums, dads and grandparents can 

relax and laugh about parenthood with some fine comedians.  And 

baby's welcome too!  These stand-up comedians are used to rowdy 

audiences - and Lucy herself has two toddlers - so won't bat an 

eyelid if you need to move around, feed the baby, or baby emits a 

squeak or two! 

On a more adult note, music and theatre lovers are not forgotten.  

Alvin Roy's previous visits to Cornerstone, with The Mainstream 

All Stars and The Alex Welsh Tribute Band, proved very popular 

and he returns on Saturday 21 June with a new jazz instrumental 

six-piece, Jazz Reeds Incorporated.  With a front line of Julian 

Marc Stringle, Alvin himself and Mike Wills on various 

saxophones and clarinets, supported by Rod Kelly on piano, 

Charlie Stratford on drums and John Rees Jones on bass the 

performance will include numbers from 'The Great American 

Songbook' and original mainstream/swing jazz renditions. 

There's a real treat in store with prestigious Bristol Old Vic 

Theatre School's production of Sauce for the Goose.  Feydau, 

master of the French farce, created the perfect high-spirited romp 

of passions, pace and pleasure.  Married Pontagnac pursues 

Lucienne, only to discover that she's married to his best friend 

Valentin.  Lucienne has sworn to remain faithful to Valentin as 

long as he remains so to her, so when an old 'indiscretion' of 

Valentin's arrives, with her other half in tow, Lucienne's may have 

an 'out'.  Everyone ends up at the Hotel Ultimus where beds are 

swapped, infidelities discovered and everyone's goose is well and 

truly cooked.  Fun, farcical and fast.  Fantastic! 

Full details of our summer season are available on the 

Cornerstone web site http://www.cornerstone-arts.org (online 

booking available), or call the Box Office on 01235 515144 

(closed Mondays). 

JOINED UP GARDENS Felicity Rankin  

Silver River Productions 
We are an independent production company and we were 

involved in the recent BBC2 The Big Allotment Challenge.  We 

are currently developing a new primetime gardening series with a 

working title ‘Garden Republic’ for one of the UK’s major 

broadcasters and wanted to send you the information in case you 

may be interested. 

The series will follow a group of neighbouring home-owners 

who will each expand their individual gardens by banishing fences 

to allow for one large communal garden, to be shared by the 

neighbours.  We hope the residents will work together to create a 

space that none of them could ever dream of owning individually 

and, with the help of gardening experts, transform their small plots 

into a beautiful space the whole community can enjoy - a real life 

Garden of Eden!! 

The home-owners will be guided, helped and mentored by one 

of Britain’s biggest gardening names, working together to decide 

on what their perfect garden will include – from creating a 

stunning rose garden, to tending chickens, growing a fruit orchard, 

or constructing a giant children’s play area.  The series will be a 

celebration of both gardening and good old British community 

spirit!  

We are looking for a group of neighbours (with back gardens) to 

take part in the series. 

For more information call Victoria or Felicity on 0207 907 3470  

or email: communalgarden@silverriver.tv 

@communalspace - Twitter  

Garden Green - Facebook Page  

 
 

 

 

 

Caring for Pets, Horses & Farm Animals throughout 

South Oxfordshire 

 

Didcot & Sutton Courtenay 01235 814991 

Cholsey & Benson 01491 651379 

Horses & Farm Animals 01491 651479 

www.larkmead.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

 

Gym And Fitness Studio 
 

10 Personal Training sessions  
For just £150 

Weekdays before 5pm only 

We are a small, friendly team with high standards 
Committed to treating YOU as an Individual 
Tailoring a programme for YOUR NEEDS 

Well-equipped gym • Vibration training • Pilates 

• Yoga • Personal training •  
 

Millbrook House, High Street, Milton, Abingdon OX14 4EL   

01235 863440 
www.totalbodyconditioning.co.uk 

 

 

 

 
Southey Garden Solutions 

Everyone can have a beautiful garden. 

Frustrated with your garden?   

Need it to be something it’s currently not?  

 Want to do it yourself but not sure where to start?   

Garden Design and Consultancy Services 

Find out more with no commitment. 

Sara Southey                            07860 454514 

www.southey-garden-solutions.co.uk 

 

http://www.cornerstone-arts.org/
mailto:communalgarden@silverriver.tv
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DRAYTON DIARY 

FOR JUNE 
All events are at Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise  

(To book Drayton Hall call Tony Holmes on 531180) 

website address www.draytonvh.co.uk 

 

Sun 1st 2pm Private Function 

Mon 2nd 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting  Caudwell DC 

Sat 14th 1pm Private Function  

Mon 16th 5.00pm Chronicle Deadline (p2) – Ads 13th 

Wed 17th 7.30pm Millenium Green and Community Trust 

AGMs  

Sat 21st 12pm Private Function  

Sun 22nd Bowls Club (all day) 

Fri 27th 5pm-9pm Drayton 2020 exhibition plus 

defibrillator demonstration 

Sat 28th 9am-5pm Drayton 2020 Exhibition 

Sun 29th 1pm Private Function 
 

EV ERLAST  
Roofing & Building Services  

New Roofs • All Flat Roofs • Tiling & Slating • Demossing Chimney 

Repairs & Pointing • Facias & Guttering • All Repairs • 24/7 Call Out 

No job too small 

Drayton Based Company 

01235 532273 • 07553 911258 
Manor Close, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JD 

 

Town Furlong 

Cattery 
Kingston Road, Frilford 

01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

THOMAS & JARVIS 

BUILDERS 

EST 1962 
01235 531334 

07885 308334 
email: thomasandjarvis@hotmail.co.uk 

EXTENSIONS RENOVATIONS MAINTENANCE 

DRIVEWAYS PATIOS FENCING 

THE COMPLETE BUILDING SERVICE 

REGULARLY OCCURRING EVENTS 
Weekly in Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise 

MONDAYS  

 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 10.30 am Pilates (Call 01235 814299) 

 1.15 – 2.15 pm Baby Sign Language Classes (in Term) 

 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours)  

 5.45 pm Beavers  (Boys / girls, 6–8 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall  

 6.30 – 7.30pm Table Tennis (Beginners & New players) School 

 6.30 – 8.00pm Damascus youth group 

 7.00 pm Scouts (Boys / girls, 8-10 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall 

 7.15 pm Drayton Wives Whist (3rd Monday)  Caudwell DC 

 7.30 – 10.00 pm  Table Tennis Practice (League juniors & adults) 

School 

 7.30 pm  Parish Council (1st Monday) Caudwell DC 

 7.45 – 8.45 pm  Drayton Drop In (Except Bank Holidays) 

 7.45 pm Bell-ringing (for 1½ hours) St Peter’s  

 8.30 pm Badminton (Private Group) 

TUESDAYS 

 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 11.00 am Dietician 

 1.45 pm  Drayton Art Group (until 4 pm) Caudwell Day Centre 

 3.00 pm First Tuesday Connections (1st Tuesday) Church Room  

 3.00 pm  Junior Netball (for 1 hour) School 

 6.00 pm  Ladies’ Netball (for 1 hour) School 

 7.00 pm Pilates – also at 8.pm 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

WEDNESDAYS 

 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 10.30 am Life diet advice 

 10.30–11.30am  Pebbles – Baby, Toddler and Carer group 

    (in Term) Church Room 

 11.00 am  Mobile Library (Fortnightly, for 20 min) Haywards Rd 

 11.20 am  Mobile Library (Fortnightly, for 20 min) The Green Car Pk 

 1.45 pm  Whist – now each week Caudwell Day Centre 

 2.00 pm  Drayton Wives (Last Wednesday in the month) 

 2.15 pm  Badminton 

 6.15 pm  Brownies  

 6.15 pm Cubs (Boys / girls, 8–9 yrs , Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall 

 7.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 

 7.30 pm  Bingo Session Caudwell Day Centre 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

THURSDAYS 

 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

  followed by lunch club and afternoon session 

 9.00 am     Foot Clinic (First Thursday in Month) Caudwell DC 

 9.30 am Holy Communion St Peter’s Lady Chapel 

 9.30 am  Parent & Toddler Group (in Term) 

 2.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

 7.30 pm  Women’s Institute Meeting (2nd Thursday) 

  7.30 pm  Sequence Dancing.  Tel: 531701 

FRIDAYS 

 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 11.00 am The Friday Club (fortnightly) 202466 Caudwell Day Centre 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

SUNDAYS  

 8.00 am  Holy Communion  St Peter’s 

 10.00 am  Sung Eucharist (All Age Service 3rd Sunday) St Peter’s 

 11.15 am  Family Time (1st Sunday) Baptist Church 

 6.00 pm Evening Worship Baptist Church 
 

 

DISCLAIMER:  This Journal is published in good faith and 

great care is taken in its compilation. The organisers of the 

DRAYTON CHRONICLE, and its Agents, therefore accept no 

responsibility for OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of 

any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING 

WHATSOEVER from the publication. 
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http://www.townfurlong.co.uk/

